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2016 Spring Region I Conference 

 April 8th 2016 @ Gulf Coast State College 

Chapter Updates 

Chipola 
 Co-hosted the annual Retirement Luncheon in May honoring this year’s Chipola College 

retirees. 

 Held a General Membership Meeting June 2nd and Ice Cream Social. 

 Held a Watermelon social June 17th. 

 Hosted our Back 2 School Luncheon August 17th for all employees. Our chapter 
sponsored a food drive for Chipola Family Ministries Food Bank. Employees contributed 
113 pounds of food and $155 in cash. Will hold another food drive in December. 

 Getting ready for Convention: Chipola Automotive instructor John Gardner is a finalist 
for the Faculty Commission’s Teacher of the year award and will present at Convention. 

Tallahassee 
AFC members at TCC participated in the “Welcome to TCC” campaign where they served 
in information tents around campus the first few days of classes. They greeted students, 
supplied them with student handbooks, snacks, water, directions, and just overall good 
vibes! 
 
At TCC, we transition leadership in July. We welcomed three new members to our Board 
of Directors. Those new members are: 
Equan Burrows, President-elect 
Sharon Walker, Secretary and Communications Chair 
Tina Galanti, Treasurer 
 
Also, we are making plans to have a training/information about the benefits of being a 
member of AFC, and how to be active in the chapter. That training is going to be offered 
through TCC’s Center for Professional Enrichment. 
 
We’re looking forward to a productive, busy year! 



 

 

Pensacola State College 
Chapter Report 

May 2015 – Sep 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

April 25 through May 25, 2015 - Animal/Wildlife Supply Drive – Pensacola State College chapter 
sponsored an animal/wildlife supply drive to be distributed to shelters in Escambia and Santa Rosa 
counties 
 
May 3rd – Graduation Flower-Sale Drive 
 
Refreshments – The Pensacola State College Chapter provides refreshments for the Pensacola State 
College monthly Board of Trustees Meeting, 
 
Saturday, June 20 – At the annual Summer Institute for Teaching and Learning Workshop, an event 
that focuses on adjunct faculty.   AFC Membership Drive:  Membership Chairs presented at the Summer 
Instituted.   10 new members. 
 
Membership Development Conference - Pensacola State College chapter leaders Ruth McKinon, 
President, Carol Quinn, President Elect and Juanita Scott, AFC State Board -President Elect - attended 
the July Membership Development Conference held in Jupiter Beach, Florida on July 9-10  
 
Aug 5 & Aug 22 – Adjunct Orientation - AFC101 Presentation -- Membership Drive AFC Pensacola State 

College Chapter also provided breakfast. 2 - New members. 

Facebook Page - Jamie Beck – Membership Chair is working on reactivating the Pensacola State College 
Chapter Facebook page. 
 
July 15 – August 4 - Cram the Van (with School Supplies) – The Pensacola State College chapter 
supported the United Way’s Cram the Van drive by holding school supply drives on all six of the PSC 
campuses and centers from July15 through August 4. The Cram the Van drive helps make sure that 
children in the Escambia and Santa Rosa area get the supplies they need for the upcoming school year.   
The Cram the Van drive was chaired by Tammy Henderson, Publication’s Chair  
 
Wednesday, August 6 – Adjunct Orientation - AFC101 Presentation -- Membership Opportunity 

Presentation.  AFC Pensacola State College Chapter also provided breakfast. 2 new members. 

Eye glass Drive - Ongoing - The Pensacola State College chapter held an eyeglass drive on for the local 

Lion’s Club 



AFC Chapter Meeting Update 

 

GCSC Chapter 

Membership Report –membership is about even to last year at this time.  We have many new members but we’ve 

also lost members due to not working here anymore. 

Past President Update –The date for Region I Conference is set for April 8th at GCSC.   

ACTIVITY UPDATE 

Summer activities: 

- Officer transition social was held in June.  Amber Coker was awarded the Dottie Terryn Outstanding 
Service Award 

- Pot Luck luncheon was held in June 
- Rita Miller and Melissa Pinero attended the Membership Conference in July 

August activities:  

- AFC members served coffee and donuts at the Welcome Back  
- Membership table was staffed at both breakfast & luncheons on Mon, 8/17 and Thu, 8/20 
- Working with the Fall Conference theme of “Building a Better Future” AFC gave out baggies that 

contained 5 lego pieces with a label reading “Lego” of your misconceptions about AFC and let us help 
you build a better future.   Also in the bag was a tidbit about how AFC has helped with current legislative 
issues.   

- AFC August Community Service Project, “White Out”, was successful.  Over 125 white polo shirts were 
collected and donated to the Bay County School homeless population 

- Hosted the AFC “Snow Out” on Tue, Aug 18th, giving away free snow cones and popcorn  
- After Hour Social at G. Foley’s was held on Wed, Aug 19th.  Fun was had by all. 
- AFC 101 workshop was held on Thu, Aug 20th  
- “Lego” goody bags were distributed at the Adjunction Orientation 

September activities: 

- Chapter meeting was held on Sep 2nd  
- Trifecta drawing was held on Sep 11th.   
- AFC September Service Project was a success with much food being collected for the GCSC Food Closet 

(located in the Counseling Center).   
- Invite letter was sent to retirees 
- AFC hosted a spirit night at the Sep 29th Commodore baseball game 

October activities: 

- Chapter meeting was held on Oct 7th  
- hosted a spirit day at the Oct 10th  softball game 
- hosted a spirit night at the Oct 14th Dig Pink Volleyball game  
- hosted a Kincaid Casino trip to Biloxi, MS on Sat, Oct 17th  
- hosted the Halloween Costume / Office Decorating Contest the last week of October 
- Sold coffee & donuts at the Bizarre Bizaar Habitat for Humanity White Elephant Sale, Oct 31 

November: 

- Hosted the Turkey Bowl Fri, Nov 6th.  Proceeds going to Habitat and United Way 


